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April 2, 2019 

The Honorable Betty McCollum 
Chair 

The Honorable David Joyce 
Ranking Member 

ROB BISHOP OF UTAH 
RANKING REPUBLICAN 

PARISH BRADEN 
REPUBLICAN STAFF DIRECTOR 

Subcommittee on Interior, Environment 
and Related Agencies 

Subcommittee on Interior, Enviromnent, 
and Related Agencies 

House Co1m11ittee on Appropriations 
Washington, DC 2 0 515 

House Committee on Appropriations 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Chairwoman McCollum and Ranking Member Joyce: 

We write to request a $2.5 million funding increase for the Depai1ment of the Interior's (DOI) 
Office of the Inspector General (OIG) for FY2020. The funds would allow the OIG to meet the 
growing need to address oversight of grants, cybersecurity, and bureaus with troubling track 
records, as well as potential ethical lapses, conflicts of interest, waste, fraud, mismanagement, and 
abuse at DO I. 

The OIG has received a two percent increase from FY2015 to FY2018. During that time, the 
number of complaints has increased by 48 percent. In FY2015, the OIG opened investigations on 
14 percent of complaints received; in FY2018 that figure was only seven percent. The result is 
that the OIG is referring increasing numbers of hotline complaints to the Interior Depa11ment, 
where the investigation suffers from a loss of independence and transparency. Because of 
funding and staffing short falls, the OIG has been increasingly unable to take up investigation 
requests from Congress and from within DOI. 

The OIG is cutTently unable to fully address areas of particulai· risk. DOI issues more than $10 
billion in contracts and financial assistance, an area at high risk for fraud and mismanagement. 
At current staffing levels, the OIG can audit less than one percent of the $10 billion. Grants 
frequently come with less oversight than contracts, elevating the potential for waste, fraud and 
abuse even more. OIG needs more resources to help assure grants and other funds are being spent 
as intended. 

Additional resources are also necessary to address ongoing issues at the Bureau of Indian Affairs 
(BIA) and Bureau oflndian Education (BIE). Every dollar lost to mismanagement or 
malfeasance is a dollar that does not go to education services for almost 42,000 Indian children in 
approximately 180 schools ai1d dormitories. In addition, a 2017 review showed that BIA and BIE 
had more than 20,000 critical and high-risk cybersecurity vulnerabilities. 
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